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86 Durham Road

London N7 7DT

Rosamond Roughton

Director of NHS Commissioning

NHS England

PO Box 16738

Redditch

B97 9PT

9 July 2015 

Dear Ms Roughton

NHS England Complaint reference C-02188

Thanks you for your letter of 23 June 2015. We understand the difficulties NHS England faced in taking over the contract for health care in IRCs, and our concern was to help ensure that commissioning in this new area reflects the experiences of detainees and their advocates. 

We do not wish to pursue the complaint any further and wish as outlined in the recommendations to work with you in ensuring stronger and effective involvement of patients and public. 
We wish to put on record that we do not accept NHS England’s findings from the investigation of our complaint. The denial of the lack of consultation is particularly strange since it was acknowledged in FOI 366941. In fact a number of examples of consultation cited were after the implementation of the service specifications and none involved engagement with detainees or their advocates. We only resorted to the complaints procedure because of the difficulties in engaging in any other way.

1. The Health and Justice CRG - NHSE relied on the CRG as a substitute for public consultation. This is totally inappropriate as it is a clinical professional advisory body, chaired by a clinician working for a provider. It was not set up with any relevant patient representatives. The early draft service specifications were circulated to the CRG in February 2014, but were not available to Medical Justice and HAPIA, who only received them as the result of an FOI request on 22 October 2014, after they were in operation. Therefore no public consultation could have occurred before then.

2. A workshop was held in September 2014. Malcolm Alexander was initially invited and then 'uninvited'.  The reason for refusing to allow him to attend this meeting was never explained.  There was no representative from local HealthWatch or Healthwatch England.
3. Medical Justice sent a letter to NHSE with detailed comments on the service specifications to Patricia Cadden on 3 December 2014.  In spite of follow up enquiries no acknowledgement was received until 24 March 2015, after we had made a formal complaint to NHSE on 16 March. 

4. The lack of consultation with wider stakeholders led to problems with the services specs that might have been avoided. The specifications did not recognise the differences in providing health services in prison and in IRCs. 

We look forward to hearing about your further plans for establishing and maintaining an effective ongoing relationship.

Yours sincerely
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Christine Hogg




Malcolm Alexander

Chair, Medical Justice 



Chair, Healthwatch and Public Involvement Association

cnlhogg@aol.com



HAPIA2013@AOL.COM
